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All cars competing in the two Kalamazoo Speedway front wheel drive classes (Zoo Stocks and Outlaw 

FWD) must be equipped with front and rear tow hooks, straps or chains. Whichever device a driver elects 

to use must be simple and strong enough for Speedway personnel to quickly get a hook on a disabled car 

and tow it back to the applicable pit stall.  This rule is applicable to drivers who race in the class on a 

weekly basis as well as visiting drivers.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


